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TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Phillip M. Demery 
 Director of Public Works 
STAFF 
CONTACT: Bret Stewart, 568-3232 
 Traffic Section Manager 
 
SUBJECT: Proposed Establishment of a No Parking Zone on Northoaks Drive in the Vandenberg 

Village Area; Third Supervisorial District. 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS: C.A. Recommendation:____________ 
That the Board of Supervisors adopt a resolution for a no parking zone at the following location: 
 

Northoaks Drive, along the south side from the centerline of Constellation Road to a point 179 feet east of 
the centerline of Northoaks Road. 

 
ALIGNMENT WITH BOARD STRATEGIC PLAN 
The recommendation is primarily aligned with: 
Goal #2:  Ensure the public health and safety and provide essential infrastructure 
Goal #5:  Maintain and enhance the quality of life for all residents 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY AND DISCUSSION   
A public meeting was held by the Third District Supervisor on July 24, 2002 at Cabrillo High School in 
Vandenberg Village.  At this meeting, a concern was expressed regarding the safety of Northoaks Drive.  From 
Constellation Road to a point approximately 150 feet east, Northoaks Road is only 20 feet wide.  Currently on 
this portion of the roadway, parking is restricted on the north side and allowed on the south side.  Vehicles 
parking on the south side make the road too narrow for two-way traffic and limit visibility for all vehicles.  
Public Works explained that if the road could not be widened then parking would need to be restricted and the 
first residence on Northoaks Drive would lose any on-street parking along its frontage.  There was no 
opposition at the time of the meeting. 
  
Further investigation showed that the county does not own enough right-of-way to widen this road.  Therefore 
our recommendation is to restrict the parking on the south side of Northoaks Drive.  The impact to the 
community will be minimal, and sufficient emergency access will be restored.  Although one residence will 
have its on-street parking eliminated, there is plenty of parking available on the north side of the street just east 
of the narrow portion. 
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Based on these results, the Public Works Department recommends the establishment of a no parking zone on 
the south side of the road at the above listed location. 

MANDATES AND SERVICE LEVELS 
No mandates or service levels are affected by this action. 
 
FISCAL AND FACILTIES IMPACTS 
Approximately $50.00 will be required for red paint. 
 
SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS 
Please forward one copy of the minute order/executed document to the attention of Kathleen Dowd, Public 
Works Traffic Section. 
 
CONCURRENCE 
County Counsel 
 
Attachments:  #1  Resolution 
 #2  Vicinity Map 
c:  PW Accounting 
 File:  C1500 & C1800 
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